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Useful Contact Numbers:
· Newcastle Vision Support – 0191 232 7292

· Social Care Direct on 0191 2788377 from 8am to 6pm

· In an emergency situation out of these hours contact the Emergency Duty Team on 0191 2328520

· Victim First on 0800 011 3116
· Newcastle Carers on 0191 275 5060
· Always contact the police or ambulance service in an emergency on 999 
· Non emergency police 101
Opening Hours:
· Monday – Closed

· Tuesday – Friday – 10:00am - 4:00pm

Other Formats:
This newsletter is available in large print, Braille, tape and email.  If you would like it in a different format please contact the office.  It is much cheaper for us to send the newsletters out by email.  

Registered Charity No: 115815

Company Limited by Guarantee: 5865697
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Welcome to the first 2020 Newsletter. We hope that you enjoy reading it and find the information to be useful.
I would like to take this opportunity to thank those people who have very kindly made a donation to NVS.  Without the generosity of people we would not be able to offer all the services that presently do. 

Our Christmas lunch in December was again a great success.  Thanks to everyone who donated raffle prizes, we raised an amazing £261-00. Thanks to the staff at The Copthorne who made us all very welcome and to Karen for providing our entertainment.

Thanks also to the staff for their hard work during the year as without them we would not be able to offer the services and social groups that you all enjoy so much. 

Pennies from Heaven

Over the years, NVS has been extremely fortunate to have benefitted from receiving legacies. Some legacies are extremely large and others small. All contribute greatly to our work to support severely sighted and partially sighted people in the Newcastle area and are extremely welcome.  A bequest can make such a difference to people with sight loss.

Staff Changes

For those of you who knew Denise Milburn, I would like to advise that she no longer works for NVS.  We would all like to thank her for the work she did during the twelve months she was with us.

We have a new member of staff joining us in February, John Braithwaite.  He will be working as a Support Worker for Angus Huntley two days a week.

Membership
Yes, it’s nearly renewal time again, watch the post for the renewal forms dropping on your mat. 

There are many opportunities to socialise with other like-minded people and we hope that the services we deliver are of interest and prove to be helpful.

Volunteer Corner

NVS relies a great deal on volunteers to help us to provide support and services to our many members. We are always very pleased to hear from anyone who may be interested in volunteering and we have a wide range of vacancies to fill. If you are interested and have some time to offer, please contact Julie on 0191 232 7292. Currently, we are particularly looking for volunteers for the following roles;

· Volunteer car drivers

· Telephone Befriending

· Help in managing our social groups

· Help in managing our social media

Why volunteer for us?

· Give something back

· Make a difference to the lives of others

· Meet new people and make new friends

· Gain confidence and self-esteem

· Develop new skills

Board Members

We would like to welcome Andy Cokeley as a 

Trustee on the Board.  I am sure he will share his many years of experience of fundraising with us.  Welcome to the Board.

International Glaucoma Association

Some eye conditions, such as glaucoma, require the regular use of eye drops and often people find using the drops quite difficult.  Hannah Morrow from the IGA has offered to facilitate small groups to introduce techniques to use the drops more confidently and equipment to make the procedure more efficient.  If you are interested in attending one of these groups could you please contact the office to let us know.  Once we have established an interest we can then set up the 1st group.  

Guide Dogs - Friend and Family Sighted Guiding Training
Feel confident guiding loved ones that are sight impaired with our friends and family practical group training. As well as learning the skills you need to guide safely, you’ll also gain an understanding of different eye conditions – all in just a half-day session.
Sighted guided training helped to alleviate stress and gain confidence – and it can help you do the same. Come along to one of our training sessions to share experiences with others and learn the techniques of sighted guiding with expert support from our team. 
On top of building your confidence in guiding, you’ll also: 

· Learn about different sight loss conditions

· Improve your sighted guiding skills to support your friend or family’s needs 

· Meet others in a similar situation 
Learning how to guide someone: 

As part of full sighted guiding training, you’ll learn things like: 

· Giving clear instructions to describe obstacles, hazards or changes in ground surface – without overloading the person you’re guiding with information

· Using directions such as ‘left’ or ‘straight ahead’, not ‘over there’

· Leaving enough room around obstacles – not forgetting those at head height as well as ground level

· Never pushing or pulling the person you’re guiding 

By learning a technique or two in sighted guiding, you’ll be well on your way to providing help confidently and safely whenever needed.
The next sessions will be held on Friday 28th February 2020 or Saturday 29th February 2020.Please ring Guide Dogs on 0345 1430220 for full details and further dates.
Mindfulness Sessions

We will be running course in the future but check out - 
St Vincent de Paul are running free Mindfulness sessions starting in February: Every Thursday 1.30 – 2.30 starting on 6th February 2020 at Black friars Centre, New Bridge Street, Newcastle, NE1 2TQ  - No need to book, just turn up.
Audio Description on TV

If you find you are missing details of your favorite shows it is worth checking if that show has Audio Description available.  It is a service where a voice describes what is happening visually.  A number of TV services have audio descriptions in their settings.  If you would like to know more about this please call the office and a member of staff can assist you. 

Audio Description Theatre Shows
Newcastle Theatre Royal has some audio description shows planned over the coming months.  To book please call 08448 112 121 or go on the website theatreroyal.co.uk.

The shows are as follows:

· RSC As You Like It

· Saturday 14th March, 1:30pm.  Touch tour: 11:30am

· RSC The Taming of the Shrew

· Wednesday 18th March, 7:30pm. Touch Tour: 5:30pm

· RSC Measure for Measure

· Saturday 21st March, 1:30pm. Touch tour: 11:30am

· Everybody’s Talking About Jamie

· Saturday 4th April, 2:30pm.  Touch tour: time TBC

· Acosta Danza

· Wednesday 8th April, 7:30pm.  Touch Tour: time TBC

· A Monster Calls

· Saturday 9th May
, 7:30pm.  Touch Tour: Time TBC

Northern Stage also has a showing of Shandyland on Saturday 23rd May at 2:30pm.  A touch tour is to be confirmed.  If you are interested in booking this please call 0191 230 5151.

Audio description shows at the Sunderland Empire are as follows.  The Phantom of the Opera – Monday 30th November at 7:30pm and Snow White pantomime Monday 30th December 7pm.  Please call 0844 871 3022 if you would like to book.
Royal Victoria Trust

Are you needing new equipment and can’t quite afford it, please speak to a member of staff about the funding available from The Royal Victoria Trust.

What’s been happening with the Vintage Project: 

Our North East Action on Transport group have had a major success with Audio announcements on buses in Newcastle. We have been working together with Stagecoach who have introduced buses with audio announcements and visual displays which provide information regarding the number of the bus, the destination and the next stop. This technology was introduced on 23 new double deck buses in January which will operate mainly on the 39 and 40 services. 
In the coming months, the group will be working with Nexus to provide input regarding the accessibility of the new Metro fleet which has recently been announced.
In October and December we ran visits to the Hatton Gallery where service users could participate in art workshops and look at exhibitions.  We will be running further visits this year, please see what’s on section for dates and times. 
Our art class on a Thursday morning continues, where you can create your own art with help from a Local artist. 
Our history group on a Tuesday afternoon gives you the chance to learn more about local history. The group is run in partnership with Newcastle City Learning and is between 2pm and 3.45pm.  
Our IT service offers a tablet class on a Tuesday morning between 10.30am and 1.00pm where you can learn how to use a smart phone or tablet. 
We also run an IT class in Partnership with Newcastle City Learning on a Tuesday afternoon between 1.30pm and 3.30pm where participants learn how to use the internet, send and receive email and create documents using word and excel software. For more information on any of the above please contact Angus or a member of the team on 0191 232 7292. 
Glaucoma 

Having difficulty using eye drops? If so please contact your GP in the first instance or the Eye Clinic. It is so important to use your drops as prescribed. 

RVI Eye Emergency Department 

(Based in the Outpatient Eye Department for all eye conditions.) 

Opening hours:

Monday – Friday 8.30am – 4.30pm

Saturday – 9.00am - 11.30am (urgent cases only)

A and E for all other urgent cases or injury

The International Glaucoma Association Helpline (Sightline) – for help, support and advice.  Tel:  01233 64 81 70

(Sightline) 01233 64 81 70 is open from 9.30am to 5.00pm Monday to Friday. Our helpline advisors will listen to your concerns, answer your questions and provide sound advice on protecting your sight. If you prefer, you can email sightline@iga.org.uk and our team will respond via email or call you back.

Promoting Eye Health through:

• Early diagnosis by having regular optician’s appointments

• Understanding what Glaucoma is

• Understanding the importance of continued use of eye drops

• Knowing about the techniques and aids to assist with eye drops use 

• Support Groups

• Awareness Campaigns, Research and Leaflets

What’s on at Newcastle 
Vision Support: 
All meetings are at MEA House in the auditorium, unless stated otherwise.

February:

( Wednesday 19th – Mac Group – TBC.

( Wednesday 26th – CU Wednesday – Sight and Sound Products
· Thursday 27 February - visit to the Hatton Gallery. 
March:

( Wednesday 4th – Music performance
· Thursday 12 March - visit to the Planetarium Hancock museum. Places are limited and will be on a first come basis.  Ring the office for further details. 

( Wednesday 18th – Mac Group – TBC
( Wednesday 25th – CU Wednesday – Ringtons Tea 
April:

( Wednesday 1st – Music performance
· Thursday 2nd April, 10.30am – 12.30pm: Visit to the Hatton Gallery. Limited places are available, please contact the office for further details.
( Wednesday 15th – Mac Group – TBC.

( Wednesday 29th – CU Wednesday – TBC – Watch out for your monthly letter. 
 May:

( Wednesday 6th – Music performance and VE Day Celebrations 
( Wednesday 20th – Mac Group- TBC.

( Wednesday 27th – CU Wed – Wiltshire Farm Foods 
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